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STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRARY TRUSTEES
Town of Greenfield

Approved Meeting Minutes

Recorded by Janice Pack

Wednesday, March 1, 2017
Present:  Bruce Dodge, Mary Ann Grant, Jami Bascom, Neal Brown, Bev Pietlicki
Guest:     Linda Nickerson

Meeting Opened:  6:34 PM
Bruce welcomed our new Library Director, Beverly Pietlicki.
1) Review of preliminary minutes of the February 8, 2017 meeting

Neal moved to accept the minutes as written, and Jami seconded. All were in favor.
2) Treasurer’s Report 

Mary Ann presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Three Doodle pens were purchased for Winter Reading for a total debit of $49.99. There was a question as to whether 3 pens or 1 pen were ordered and received.  Action Item:  Mary Ann will check with Eileen.
The total of the Merrill Fund is now $15,507.96 after receipt of a check for $7,358.
Neal moved to accept the Treasurer’s report, Jami seconded and all were in favor.

There was a question as to whether a bill to Apollo had been paid twice.

Action Item:  Bev will check with Catherine Shaw.

3) Friends of The Library 


Linda spoke to the Trustees on behalf of the Friends about insurance.  She had been told that no one could meet in the Wensberg Room unless accompanied by a Library employee, or if they had their own insurance.  Linda said the Monadnock Water Color Group used to meet downstairs, but moved upstairs since they did not have their own insurance.  The Friends then had to meet downstairs.  Linda checked with her own insurance company, and found out that it would cost $500 to insure the Friends.  Linda called other libraries and found that they (Hancock, Bennington, Antrim) do not require their Friends to have insurance.  Peterborough does, but that’s because they have a book sale and an employee who works it.  Linda then checked with Aaron Patt who said that was the way Julie thought the RSA should be interpreted.  He suggested that she check with the insurance company, Primex.  Linda checked with Tullip who could provide insurance on specific days.  She received a quote of $178 for 16 days of coverage.  One caveat would be that if a meeting was scheduled for a particular day, cancelled because of snow and then rescheduled, the alternate date would then not be covered as the dates need to be scheduled in advance when the coverage is purchased. 
Linda said that because of the library’s hours, Wednesday was the best day to meet, so the Friends are looking to the Trustees to determine if insurance really is required.  Neal said that the GIVer’s also meet here, and they don’t have insurance.  He wondered if the physical presence of a library staff person was required.  

Bruce asked about the Yard Sale that the Friends held outside. Is insurance required for that as well? Linda thought it was the Library’s Yard Sale that the Friends were just working at, so that was exempt.  Neal said that since the library building is owned by the Town, the Town is ultimately responsible.  He thought we should ask the Town.  Jami said we should speak to Primex, and Linda agreed that was what Aaron had suggested but she didn’t think she should be the one to do it.  Bev suggested we call Terry Knowles as she was familiar with the RSAs.
Action Item:  Bev will contact Terry Knowles, and depending on that answer, she will ask Aaron to contact Primex.

Linda said that the Friends will do the refreshments for the Wildlife Encounters program.  They will also clean up afterwards.  Bev had called Wildlife Encounters regarding refreshments, and they prefer that refreshments were served either BEFORE or AFTER the program (not during).  
Bruce had a question for the Friends:  Should they have a representative from the Friends at the Trustees Meetings?  Has Mary Ann been doing “double duty”?  She is the official liaison between the Friends and the Trustees, but she is not officially a Friend.  Linda said it would be of value to the Friends to have someone specifically from the Friends attend, and that the Friends’ rules state that an officer from the Friends should attend the Trustees meetings.  
4) Director’s Report

Bev presented the Director’s Report.  She has assumed the Director’s email and started the State Report.  Andre Wood came in and gave her a preview of the 3D Printer, and Bev will  get additional training on that.  She has heard from Ingram (book vendor) and will begin to work with them.  She was asked by a staff member for more movies, but hasn’t purchased them yet because she isn’t sure that she has the correct Amazon account.  The Trustees discussed how payment was made in the past.  Action Item:  Bev will speak to Catherine about this.
She will be rescheduling the astronomy program.  She had a productive meeting with the staff today, and said it went really well. She mentioned there is a bill to pay for the Wildlife Encounters and isn’t sure where those funds are coming from.  Jami thought some of the budget for Wildlife Encounters was from a grant.  Action Item:  Bev will ask Julie about that.  

Bev said that there is $250 for Training in the Budget and asked if Zoe could attend an upcoming training event.  The Trustees were in favor of this.

Regarding petty cash procedures, she is unsure how that works.  Mary Ann said that part of that is copy machine money, and that the receipts for January and February need to be deposited.  Mary Ann is responsible for keeping track of that.  There is other money in the Donations Fund, and Mary Ann does not keep track of that.  Bev would like a procedure set for the petty cash.
She will contact Monadnock Security to update the codes, but wanted to update her list to be sure everyone on the list should have access.  She went through the names with the Trustees and corrected the list.   Neal asked what Bev’s understanding of the call list was; what is the procedure if there is an alarm?  Action Item:  Bev will find out.
5) State of the Library 

Website - Bruce asked how the website was coming, and Bev said that she is still working on that, and will be receiving more training.  
Staffing – Bruce asked if Zoe would be taking on more hours.  Bev seems to have that under control.  She would like to hire a strong substitute. She is pleased with the way the current staff works together.  
Bruce mentioned that now Bev was on board, the “combat pay” for the other staff would be ending.  He asked Bev to talk to Catherine about this, and that if Zoe was going to become a more permanent employee, perhaps we should increase her pay.  Jami referred to the Non-Public Meeting minutes, and the budget, and asked the Trustees to consider that.  Bruce also recommended that if we are making Zoe a more permanent part of the staff, her title may need to change.  Jami said that we need to inform the Town that the “combat pay” period will be coming to an end, and the pay for staff will be changing.  She felt that there should be a personnel file in Julie’s computer that would delineate both pay and title.  Mary Ann said it would be on the employee evaluations, too.
6) Budget Update / Post Budget Hearing

Neal said it was rather uneventful.  Problems were solved quickly, without controversy.  The Select Board supported the budget, and no one objected to anything brought up.  Mary Ann said she had been to many budget hearings, but the last several years it has been completely apathetic.  She thought if anyone were to object, it would be at the Town Meeting.  Jami asked if the Library was going to be open during Town Meeting.  Trustees recalled that it was open last year.  They asked Bev to be sure that she had coverage so she could attend. 
7) Other Business 
       a) NHLTA survey - Neal said that NHLTA is interested in having regional meetings and had sent a survey out of what topics would be of interest so they could plan events for networking and problem solving.  Jami said that there was an option to offer to host an event, and asked who would take the survey and put their contact information in. The others agreed that it would be a great opportunity to host.  Action Item:  Neal will list his contact info.
       b) The March 10, 2017 Program/Bike Awards at Meeting House – Neal was scheduled to be a presenter at the March 10th program, but would like to get out of that.  While it is an excellent program, he asked if another Trustee could cover it instead.  The program begins at 6:00, and Mary Ann said she could be there.  Action Item:  Mary Ann will check with Rick to see if the chairs will be set up, and who will lock up the Meeting House afterwards.  
Jami said that we need the paper to come cover this, and it needs to be put on Facebook and the website.  Neal said to put on the sign out front as well.  Jami said the Town Message Board should be used, too.  Neal will find out about putting information on that board.  
Mary Ann mentioned the Armchair Travel program to be held on March 8th.  She will set up for that program, and handle refreshments.  Jami was planning on being here that night as well. Mary Ann mentioned that Julie always used to give a gift to a presenter who held an event at no charge.  She didn’t know anything more about that.  The Trustees also advised Bev to have coverage upstairs during the event. 
Mary Ann spoke about the Book Sale being held every Saturday.  The time was increased from 2 hours to 3 hours, but that didn’t help; little more than $71 has been made from the book sales.  The Trustees brought up some other ideas on how to raise money.    Ideas from calendars to cooking contests to authors signing to Bingo were discussed.  
The Non-Public Minutes taken on February 8th were read.  Motion to accept was made by Neal, and seconded by Jami.  Motion to seal the minutes was made by Neal, and seconded by   Jami.  All were in favor. 

Bruce motioned to adjourn the meeting. Neal seconded, and all were in favor.
Meeting adjourned at 8:51 PM.   These minutes were Approved on April 5, 2017.
